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Class Information

                                                                                                         January 27, 2014
Dear Parents and Student,
I hope this letter finds you and your family safe and healthy for the new semester. I would like to take a moment to share a little about myself. I am in my last semester at the University of North Carolina at Wilmington. I have been working on a Master of Arts degree in secondary education with a specification on English and English as a second language. The program provides a full year of teaching and I am thankful to be working at New Hanover High School with Mrs. Rushton. I will be taking over the class until March 21st. The second half of the semester I will be teaching in San Pedro, Belize so Mrs. Rushton will step in. 
My motto is the one from The Great Debaters. Denzel Washington states “You do what you have to do, so you can do what you want to do.” In an interview Denzel goes on to explain how he uses it with his own children. “You either pay now, or you pay later, but you gotta pay.” I hope your child will reflect on these statements and think about how it fits into his/her life.
I’m a Seattle native, but have loved making the adjustment to living at the beach. However, with my entire family in the Pacific Northwest I still consider that home. I stay fairly active between running, rock climbing, hiking, and basically any outdoor activity I can squeeze in. I am a pet lover so I often joke that my dog Jaden is my only daughter. She is a retriever collie mix and keeps me on my toes. I’m a traveler by nature and I think of each day as a new adventure. 
I promise to do everything in my ability to help your child achieve success in his/her English 2 Honors course. The main goals in my class are to improve reading, writing, speaking, listening, and computer skills. I do need your help. Please ask your child what he/she is working on in class and about his/her progress. Also, you have access to their progress via the link: nhcs.powershcool.com. Students should already have their login information.
Do not hesitate email (kelsey.otto@nhcs.net) if you have any questions, suggestions, or concerns! Mrs. Ruston is also available (kimberly.rushton@nhcs.net) or call (251-6100 ext. 332) as a second resource. I look forward to an exciting semester ahead of us! It’s like the Chinese proverb says, “A journey begins with one step.” Here we go!

_____________________




            Sincerely,
Parent’s/guardian’s signature







verifying receipt of letter



                    
Kelsey Otto
_________________________

Student’s printed name

Students, your assignment today is to write a five paragraph letter to me about your background information. I would like you to follow the format of this letter. Plan by using a tree map to brainstorm your ideas and then write your letter on a separate sheet of paper. Begin your final copy with “Dear Ms. Otto” and end your letter with “Sincerely” and your signature. Your Tree Map, signed letter by a parent and final letter is due on Monday. Remember, this is the first piece of writing I will see from you so it is a good pre-assessment of what we may need to work on in class. I look forward to reading your thoughts!
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